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Dear Mr. Davis: 

 

We have reviewed your response letter dated June 25, 2013, and have the following 

additional comment.  Please respond to this letter via EDGAR within ten business days by 

providing the requested information or by advising us when you will provide the requested 

response. 

 

After reviewing the information you provide in response to this comment, we may have 

additional comments. 

 

General 

 

1. We note the three bullet-pointed acknowledgements (i.e. Tandy language) provided at the 

end of your response letter dated June 25, 2013.  However, these acknowledgments must 

be provided in writing from your management, not from your outside counsel on 

management’s behalf.  Please provide the required written acknowledgements by a 

member of management. 

 

We urge all persons who are responsible for the accuracy and adequacy of the disclosure 

in the filing to be certain that the filing includes the information the Securities Exchange Act of 

1934 and all applicable Exchange Act rules require. Since the company and its management are 

in possession of all facts relating to a company’s disclosure, they are responsible for the accuracy 

and adequacy of the disclosures they have made. 
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You may contact William Demarest, Staff Accountant, at (202) 551-3432 or me at (202) 

551-3694 with any questions. 

 

        Sincerely, 

 

        /s/ Jonathan Wiggins 

 

        Jonathan Wiggins 

        Staff Accountant 

 


